Community Facilities Committee

Report to Council February 2023

The committee met on the 10 January.

Matter discussed were:

- Flooding on the Newbold Road. Tests are being made on the soakaway and there is a possibility a new drainage channel may be dug.
- Dog Close: the working party are meeting shortly to discuss the opening and work to be
 done on the area. The survey of residents regarding the name will be in the February W&W
 News. The reseeding is due to happen shortly. The work on the coppice has now be
 completed and paths will be decided on and the bug houses erected.
- The transfer of land on Frost Road is not yet completed. The transfer of the first two parcels of land on The Grange is proceeding.
- The committee is still awaiting dates for the village hall inspection. The handyman is due to complete the work on the building shortly.
- There was a report from Wellesbourne Sports and Community Centre.
- Budget: there was some misplacement of spending to be rectified. The cost of a new notice board is to be sought for placement on the land at Mountford Place to replace the notice board near Oxford Way.
- A rail had been removed from the fence near the bowls club and this will be replaced.
- The speed signs and the speed bump for the access road by the bowls club have been ordered and they will be installed by the handyman. The signs for the village car ark have been ordered.
- The annual inspection of Dog Close is to be organised by the Assistant Clerk.
- There was a discussion of the development plan. It was agreed that we should make progress with Newbold Road by retrieving the documentation from the architect.
- Christmas lights: the feedback had been positive. The children's competition will be reinstated this year and extended to Year 7 who had missed an opportunity this year.

Anne Prior

Chairman